

## **Information Governance**

Chris West
Executive Director
Council House
Earl Street
Coventry
CV1 5RR

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7683 3323 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

24 October 2016

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Request ID: REQ01386

Thank you for your request for information relating to Environmental Services.

Your request and our response are shown below:

Under the Freedom of Information Act I would like to know the following information about fly tipping.

How many cases of fly tipping have you been tasked to deal with between 2010 and 2015? Are you able to give a breakdown for each year?

2010/11: 3,025 incidents 2011/12: 3,177 incidents 2012/13: 2,287 incidents 2013/14: 2,836 incidents 2014/15: 2,811 incidents

How much money has it cost you to deal with fly tipping between 2010 and 2015? Are you able to give a break down for each year?

2010/11: see below\* 2011/12: see below\*

2012/13: £156,024 approx. 2013/14: £167,723 approx. 2014/15: £128,164 approx.

\*\*NB. These figures are based on a matrix set out by Defra looking at average costs for the size of the waste, therefore values are approximates.

\*For the years 2010/11 and 2011/12, I can confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. This information is not recorded.

## How much money have you collected in fines for fly tipping between 2010 and 2015? Are you able to give break down for each year?

2010/11: £4,080 2011/12: £1,898 2012/13: £1,846 2013/14: £1,666 2014/15: £3,080

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry.</u>

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: <a href="mailto:infogov@coventry.gov.uk">infogov@coventry.gov.uk</a>

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email <a href="mailto:casework@ico.org.uk">casework@ico.org.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

## **Information Governance**